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ikoogler@kooglerassociates.com

Mr. John B. Koogler, Ph.D., P.E.
Koogler & Associates, Inc.

4014 NW 13" Street
Gainesville, Florida 32609-1923

Re:Extension Request/DEP File No. 1050059-056-AC (PSD-FL-325B)

Dear Mr. Koogler:

The Department received your letter on April 20, 2007, submitted on behalf of Mosaic
Fertilizer, LLC, New Wales Plant, requesting an extension of the expiration date of the above
referenced permit from June 30, 2007 to December 31, 2008. After reviewing all the
submitted information, we have determined that additional information is needed in order to
continue processing this extension request. Please submit the information requested below to
the Department’s Bureau of Air Regulation (BAR):

1. Specific Condition 23 of the construction permit (1050059-036-AC) required the
permittee to notify BAR of commencement of construction activity for all the emission
units included in the construction permit. The condition also required submittal of
quarterly reports on the progress of construction activities for all of the emission units
during that quarter. The Department cannot reconcile the construction activity listed in
the letter with those listed in the quarterly reports. Please provide documentation to show
that the construction activities listed in your letter took place and explain why they were
not included in the quarterly progress reports.

2. Please provide a PE sealed statement when responding to this request for additional
information.

The Department will resume processing this request after receipt of the requested
information. Rule 62-4.050(3), F.A.C. requires that all applications for a Department permit
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must be certified by a professional engineer registered in the State of Florida. This
requirement also applies to responses to Department requests for additional information of an
engineering nature. A new certification statement by the authorized representative or
responsible official must accompany any material changes to the application. Rule 62-
4.055(1), F.A.C. now requires applicants to respond to requests for information within 90
days.

If you have any questions, I can be contacted at 850/921-9528.

Sincerely,

R
Syed Arif, P.E.
North Permitting Section

/sa

cc: T. Fuchs, Mosaic Fertilizer (tom.fuchs@mosaicco.com)
D. Turley, Mosaic Fertilizer (david.turley@mosaicco.com)
K. Forney, EPA (forney.kathleen@epa.gov)
J. Little, EPA (little.james@epa.gov)
C. Zhang-Torres (cindy.zhang-torres(@dep.state.fl.us)




